
Neighbourhood Infrastructure Fund Programme – Community engagement 
update noted – Request to Executive Director of Neighbourhoods 
Regeneration and Sustainability. 
 
11 There was submitted a report by the Head of Policy and Corporate 
Governance, regarding the next stages for community engagement on the 
Neighbourhood Infrastructure Fund (NIF) programme, advising  
 
(1) of the current NIF allocation across the Area Partnerships and the challenges 

faced by Partnerships regarding generation of ideas, timescales of the funds, 
community engagement and allocation;  
 

(2) that Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability (NRS) would provide a 
progress report to the next meeting of the Partnership, which would include up 
to date costings and allocations for each ward, information on the new internal 
processes for NIF and templates for recording of ideas; and  
 

(3) that members should advise how the process of NIF allocations should 
continue, how the remainder of the £1m fund should be allocated and what 
support would be required from the Communities Team.  
 

After consideration, the Partnership 
 
(a) noted the report; 
 
(b) noted that Drumchapel Community Council had carried out a successful flyer 

drop to local residents seeking potential ideas for the ward and that they had 
received around 600 ideas and that Drumchapel Community Council would 
now prioritise the list and  come back with 10 ideas for costings; 

 
(c) requested that the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods Regeneration and 

Sustainability provide costing for the following proposed potential projects  
 
(i) High Knightswood Community Council 

 
(A) refurbishment of The Hut Temple Shafton to provide a better 

functional youth centre which was on Council land and that an 
extensive plan had been submitted with costs with Initial details of 
work required and that more work would be required to bring up to 
standard; 

 
(B) CCTV at the Netherton Community Centre; 
 
(C) flashing “20 plenty” signs on Cowdenhill Road and potentially  4 

placed on both sides of the hill on Cowdenhill Road; 

(D) traffic calming sign at Knightswood Primary School and for the 

existing signs at St Ninan’s Primary School to be upgraded; and 



(E) ramp access and plumbing works at the Scout Hall as it could 

assist tenants/groups who required new premises following 

closure of the local church; and. 

 
(ii) Blairdardie Community Council 
 

(A) multi-use games area on the greenspace between Moraine Avenue 
and Blairdardie Drive; 

 
(B) children’s play area on the greenspace between Moraine Avenue 

and Blairdardie Drive; 
 
(C) installation of a footpath and 6 picnic benches on the greenspace 

between Moraine Avenue and Blairdardie Avenue; 
 
(D) for 2 CCTV cameras either fixed or deployable at the land beside 

the Keystore on Blairdardie Road and the other location is still to be 
confirmed;  

 
(E) streetlighting on the path between Blairdardie Road and Kirkhope 

Drive;  
 
(F) upgrading of the paths and footways leading from Blairdardie Road 

near the Keystore on Blairdardie Road to the Canal; and  
 
(G) installation of 20 metal parking prevention barriers at the 

roundabout at Moraine Avenue. 
 

 


